ACRL Oregon Chapter
Board Meeting, December 9, 1994

University of Oregon Faculty Club

Recorder: Roxanne Dimyan

Present: Connie Anderson (SOSC), Roxanne Dimyan (UP), Dee Iltis (OSL), Barbara Jenkins (UO), Mary Ellen Kenreich (PSU), Charlie Piquette (OCCC), Lorette Rielly (OSU), and Jan Tudor (WU).

Minutes of the last Board meeting (October 20, 1994) were approved.

OLA CONFERENCE (PRECONFERENCE):

Discussed specifics of OR ACRL preconference (“Developing the Electronic Library: Issues and Decisions”) at OLA Conference April 26-28, 1995. Peggy Johnson, University of Minnesota, will be the presenter. ACRL will pay her expenses, plus a small honorarium (?).
Plan to follow her presentation with talk “tables”. Peggy will then respond to the groups’ reports. Possible topics: developing electronic collection development policy, Space allocation, Staff training issues, Evaluating procedures, Print vs. non-print, Licensing/vendor relations/role of librarian, Multimedia equipment issues, Accessing electronic materials, Marketing electronic products (to patrons), Reference and instruction, Ownership vs. leasing.

Talk table facilitators will give mini-presentations, then questions (create scenario). Loretta has information on how to facilitate. Each group will also have a recorder (a member of the ACRL Board). Results will be sent to ACRL members.

Barbara Jenkins will email board list of topics. Board should poll colleagues, Board should also email Barbara names of possible facilitators.

OLA currently takes $5.00 off each preconference attendee. Is there any documentation that this is the typical fee? Connie sent a letter to OLA Board regarding this issue.

ACRL should keep our issues strongly visible to OLA (i.e., ACRL representative on Legislative Committee). Perhaps we should put less effort into OLA, more into ACRL activities such as Menucha.

We should do some precalculating of costs (how much to fly in presenters, etc.). This way we’ll know a year ahead what can be spent.

Last preconference was overbooked (“Rethinking Reference” at Sun River). Set cap of 70-80 attendees for the ’95 preconference. Connie will talk with local arrangements to find out size of room, how many it can accommodate. This number should appear on registration flyer.
Facilitators/records DO have to pay preconference fee.

Need moderators for each of conference sessions.

ACRL Breakfast will be Thursday, April 27.

Next Board meeting:  OLA Conference, Friday morning, April 28, 7:15am, coffee shop at the Hilton.
ACRL REGIONAL LISTSERV:

Do we want to get involved? David Pappas (Washington) currently has a listserv. What does “regional” mean? There currently are PNLA and Washington academic listservs. Should Idaho and Montana be added? Connie and Loretta will work with David Pappas (and will also ask Barbara Valentine and Ruth Vondracek).

ACRL NEWSLETTER:

Haven’t decided fate of newsletter yet. Ruth will be funneling news to the OLA Journal (which may have a title change). First issue of OLA Journal will be March. ACRL will contribute Menucha summary, summary of board minutes, items by Connie and Jan.

MENUCHA:

Discussed timeline. Each Board member should review Menucha “assignments,” send results to Connie by January 15. (Look for what’s missing or wish had been informed about). Made a profit of $1,500.00. Next Board meeting: brainstorm for ideas for next Menucha.
Reviewed draft Menucha survey. Survey will be sent with by-laws changes vote. Results will be reported at next Board meeting (April 28).

BY-LAWS CHANGES:

Reviewed wording of by-laws changes prepared by Charlie (requiring $5.00 dues per year, changing date of Board elections to match other OLA divisions). Connie will look at OLA Manual to see when Board elections are held. Should there be two on the Nominating Committee? Charlie, Barbara Jenkins, and Connie will work further on by-laws.  Will ask Janet Webster to help (is a parliamentarian).

When changes have been passed by ACRL Members, must be sent to OLA Executive Board. May discuss this after OLA Executive meeting at OLA Conference (Thursday).

According to section 14.7 of by-laws, “An annual business meeting of the membership will be held each Fall, usually in conjunction with a program.”

